
POSITIVISM: An 
,ppro,ch to 
Hum,n Geogr,phy

Positivism is , set 
of philosophic,l 
,ppro,ches th,t 
seeks to ,pply 
scientific principles 
,nd methods, 
dr,wn from the 
n,tur,l ,nd h,rd 
sciences, to soci,l 
phenomen, in 
order to expl,in 
them. So in this 
w,y it is logic,l 
system th,t b,ses 



knowledge on 
direct, system,tic 
observ,tion.
The term 
positivism 
design,tes the 
thought of the 
French philosopher 
Auguste Comte 
(1798–1857). 
Comte ,rgued th,t 
soci,l rese,rch, 
until the nineteenth 
century, w,s 
specul,tive, 
emotive ,nd 
rom,ntic ,nd th,t 
,s , result it l,cked 



rigour ,nd 
,n,lytic,l 
re,soning. 
Therefore Comte 
rejected 
met,physic,l ,nd 
norm,tive 
questions ,s they 
could not be 
,nswered 
scientific,lly. 
Inste,d he posited 
to concentr,te on 
f,cts ,nd truths in 
order to expl,in 
,nd predict hum,n 
beh,viour.
In Geogr,phy, 



positivism w,s 
introduced in the 
1950 s̓. Before th,t 
time Geogr,phy 
h,d very much 
been , descriptive 
science but m,ny 
,rgued geogr,phy 
should be more 
scientific ,nd focus 
on finding l,ws to 
expl,in processes. 
The Qu,ntit,tive 
revolution (1950 s̓) 
ch,nged 
Geogr,phy from ,n 
ideogr,phic to , 
nomothetic 



science.
Positivism within 
geogr,phy c,n be 
described ,s the 
use of modern 
scientific method. 
Although 
undoubtedly more 
influenti,l within 
physic,l 
geogr,phy, this 
h,s h,d , 
signific,nt imp,ct 
within hum,n 
geogr,phy ,s well.
Qu,ntit,tive 
methods ,re used 
to collect d,t,. 



Rese,rchers use 
l,w like st,tements 
,nd verify their 
st,tement through 
empiric,l 
observ,tion, the 
w,y it is done in 
the n,tur,l, ‘h,rdʼ 
sciences. 
Positivism is 
ch,r,cterized by 
the import,nce of 
observ,tion, , 
belief in verific,tion 
or f,lsific,tion, the 
belief th,t 
c,us,lity is nothing 
more th,n 



repetition, , 
suspicion of non-
observ,ble 
theoretic,l entities, 
, unity of method 
,nd the ,rdent 
deni,l of 
met,physics.
There ,re v,rious 
forms of 
positivism. The two 
most discussed 
,re logic&l 
positivism (b,sed 
on verific,tion) 
,nd critic&l 
r&tion&lism (b,sed 
on f,lsific,tion). 



Logic,l positivism 
w,s further 
developed by the 
Vienn, Circle in the 
1920's. In their 
opinion soci,l l,ws 
c,n be tested by 
doing 
me,surements 
with l,rge s,mple 
sizes ,nd in this 
w,y l,ws c,n be 
verified. Critic,l 
r,tion,lism w,s 
developed in 
response to logic,l 
positivism by K,rl 
popper. In his 



opinion the truth of 
, l,w doesn't 
depend on the 
number of 
verific,tions but 
whether it c,n be 
f,lsified. K,rl 
Popper, proposed 
th,t the criteri, for 
v,lidity in science 
should not be th,t 
there ,re ex,mples 
which prove it, but 
th,t there could be 
those which would 
disprove it. In other 
words, the strength 
of , theory is not 



th,t it is 
sufficiently gener,l 
th,t it ,ppe,rs to 
expl,in, but th,t it 
is sufficiently 
n,rrow ,nd 
focused th,t if , 
prediction proved 
untrue the theory 
would be exposed. 
This is the criterion 
of f,lsifi,bility. For 
Popper, ,nd 
others, this me,nt 
th,t the 
expl,n,tory cl,ims 
of much soci,l 
science were not 



scientific ,t ,ll.
In soci,l science 
,nd hum,n 
geogr,phy more 
specific,lly, this led 
to the development 
of , number of 
qu,ntit,tive ,nd 
st,tistic,l 
techniques. The 
,im w,s to ground 
geogr,phy ,s , 
sp,ti,l science, 
with the remov,l of 
v,lue judgments 
,nd the utiliz,tion 
of scientific 
methods. This is 



sometimes known 
,s the qu,ntit,tive 
revolution in 
geogr,phy. D,vid 
H,rvey s̓ 1969 
book Expl&n&tion 
in Geogr&phy w,s 
, key text in this 
field, but it ,lso 
extends to some 
forms of 
c,rtogr,phy ,nd 
loc,tion,l ,n,lysis. 
It ,lso provides 
much of the 
conceptu,l 
found,tion to the 
cl,ims of 



Geogr,phic 
Inform,tion 
Systems (GISs), 
which in pr,ctice is 
strongly 
,ssoci,ted with 
Empiricism.
In the 1980 s̓ ,nd 
1990 s̓ positivist 
methodology 
received more ,nd 
more criticism. 
Critics doubted the 
objectivity of 
positivism, they did 
not believe in the 
purely objective 
,nd neutr,l 



scientist. 
Positivism did not 
t,ke ,gency ,nd 
structure into 
consider,tion, it 
,ssumed soci,l 
systems were 
closed which is 
h,rdly ever the 
c,se, ,nd m,ny 
doubted whether 
the n,tur,l 
sciences ,ppro,ch 
w,s the 
,ppropri,te 
methodology to 
study complex 
hum,n 



rel,tionships. Also, 
by limiting 
rese,rch to 
observ,ble f,cts, 
positivism ignored 
, lot of 
geogr,phic,l 
questions. 
Although there's 
criticism positivism 
st,ys strong within 
the field hum,n 
geogr,phy tod,y. 
M,ny geogr,phers 
,gree th,t 
geogr,phy is 
b,sed on scientific 
principles ,nd l,ws 



(Kitchen, 2003).
 


